
For Short-Term, Limited-Duration plans, the final rule: 

• Revises the definition of STLDI to limit the length of the initial contract term to three 
months and the maximum coverage duration to no more than four months, including 
any renewals or extensions sold by the same issuer, or any issuer that is a member of the 
same controlled group, to the same policyholder within a 12-month period; 

• Clarifies coverage sold to individuals through a group trust or association, other than in 
connection with a group health plan, is not group coverage, and must meet the federal 
definition of STLDI or it is subject to the federal consumer protections and requirements 
for comprehensive individual health insurance coverage; and 

• Amends the consumer notice to be displayed in the policy, certificate, or contract of 
insurance, and marketing, application, and enrollment (and reenrollment) materials. 

The final term and duration limits apply to STLDI plans sold or issued on or 
after September 1, 2024.  Plans sold or issued before September 1, 2024, 
including renewals or extensions, may continue to provide coverage for an 
initial term of less than 12 months with a maximum duration of 36 
months.  The STLDI notice can be found on page 217 of the finalized rule, and 
applies to coverage beginning September, 2024, including renewals and 
extensions. 

 

https://www.federalregister.gov/public-inspection/2024-06551/short-term-limited-duration-insurance-and-independent-noncoordinated-excepted-benefits-coverage

